Section 1

Overview

The Department expected that local education authorities, who own most school playing fields, would show the greatest interest in the detail of how the Government proposes to strengthen further the protection of school playing fields against disposal or change of use. The results of the consultation bear this out.  Of the 56 responses to our national consultation in England, 39 (70%) of respondents represented either local authorities or education authorities. 

The central message that emerged from the consultation is that there is overwhelming support for all but one of the areas addressed by the consultation. The only distinct area of common concern identified by respondents was about when applicants should make planning applications, if needed.

Opinion was evenly split about whether or not applicants should first seek the Secretary of State’s consent under Section 77 before applying for planning consent.  Several respondents thought that the policy would cause lengthy time delays.  21 (40%) of respondents suggested that applicants, if they considered it appropriate, should either be allowed to apply for outline planning consent or to apply for full planning permission at the same time as making a section 77 application.  As a result, the Department has amended its advice on the timing of applications for planning consent.

Whilst the majority (74%) of respondents were content with the involvement of the School Playing Fields Advisory Panel in the application assessment process, a number of respondents expressed some measure of concern.  It was perceived by 25% of those that responded that organisations representing playing field interests outweigh educational interest groups on the Panel.  The Department, however, is satisfied that the Panel, which is purely advisory and has no decision making function, will produce appropriately balanced advice for Ministers.

In addition to these two issues, the consultation offered up some useful suggestions and comments which the Department used to fine-tune the final guidance, DfES reference number 0850/2001, which issued on 16 July 2001.

